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Transitioning From 
Hybrid To Four  
Days A Week 

Monday-Thursday  
8:30am - 2:00pm 

 
Starting Monday, Feb. 22nd 

We are so excited to be bringing students back face-to-face 
four days a week.  At a previous meeting the board determined 
that once the verified cases/100,000 is at or below 400 and is 
continuing to decline, the transition to the Monday - Thursday 
schedule would begin. We are now at 374/100,000 and the 
board has decided to start the transition. Therefore, starting 

Monday, February 22nd, classes will slowly start to roll into the 
M-Th schedule.  

 
Scheduled Roll in​ Starting Monday, February 
22nd  
Feb. 22nd: 3rd and 4th grade classrooms 
March 1st: 2nd grade classroom 
March 8th: Kindergarten and 1st grade classroom 
March 15th: 5th and 6th grade classroom 
 
If you have any questions or need to make any changes 
with transportation please call the office  
at (360) 785-3460 or email Mrs. Kirkpatrick at 
ckirkpatrick@evalinesd.k12.wa.us  
  
 
 

 
We had a super fun time 

celebrating Valentine’s Day, 
the 100th Day of School and 
the End of Semester. Check 

out some great pictures of the 
fun in our teacher sections. 

 
We would like to send a big 
THANK YOU to the Booster Club 
for all the fun 
Valentine treats!  

IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

February 
 
March 
March, 19: NO SCHOOL-Mid-Winter Break 
 

WEEKLY LUNCH MENU 
Mon:​ Lunch meat sandwich,​ Tues:​ Peanut butter & jelly,  

Wed: ​Tortilla wraps, ​Thurs: ​Bagels  
_________________________________________________ 
 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING 
EVALINE STUDENTS!!!  Our levy passed 

with a 73% approval rate! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Donations to Families 
Periodically we receive donations 
from community organizations that 
are to be dispersed amongst our 
families.  If you are interested in 
receiving goods,  please contact the 
office to be placed on a list and we 
will notify you when and if  they 
become available. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Evaline Online Learning Platform  
IXL Rave Reviews: 

 
 

Evaline’s Top 5 IXL: 
Student #1: Cale F. (5th) 
Student #2: Josh C. (3rd) 
Student #3: Lilly C. (3rd) 
Student #4: Tyler S. (5th) 
Student #5: Brooklyn M. (K) 
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Here are our students who made it to  

NEW LEAPS as of January 31th! 

Way to go, keep on reading and taking  

those AR tests! 

 

Leap One - 10 Point 

Sasha Klemmensen 

Mason Woods-Miller  

Logan Gelder  

Xander Hardenbrook 

Olivia Crocker  

Freyman Gonzalez  

Kaitlyn Crocker  

Khristian Franco  

 

Leap Two - 20 Points 

Kaira Hardenbrook 

Grady Kirkpatrick  

Sasha Klemmensen  

 

Leap Three - 30 Points 

David-Douglas Nixon 

Lillian Sequin  

 

 Leap Four - 40 Points  

Tyler Spalding 

Dylan Kacho 

Jacob Spalding 

Jazmyn Kennedy 

Jackson Moran 

Sadie Faulkner 

 

Leap Five - 50 Points 

Tyler Spalding 

                                             Sadie Faulkner  

                                              Jazmyn Kennedy  

 

 ​Leap Six - 60 Points 
Jacob Spalding 

 
 

 
 



MRS. YOUNG  
KINDERGARTEN AND 1ST GRADE 
(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1002 

Hello families,  
 
I hope you had wonderful snow days filled with lots of snowmen and snow forts!  
 
The kindergarteners are working on sight words or known as tricky words in our curriculum. 
These are words that cannot be sounded out. These are words that you see and just know 
what it says. These require lots of practice to get down. We are also working on shapes! 
We will be working on vocabulary surrounding the shapes as well. 
 
The first graders are working hard in a unit that leads them into opinion writing. This is 
exciting because we will talk more about what makes a good opinion paragraph and what does not. They are also 
working on measurements in math. This is exciting as we will talk about lengths using paper clips.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MRS. MITTGE  
2ND GRADE 

(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1006 
 
Super Second Grade Weekly Update: 2/19/21 
I am so looking forward to having our Super Second Graders back Monday-Thursday from 8:30 am-2:00 pm starting March 1st! It 
is a fantastic time to transition to in-school instruction if you are able to. I have the space! We are very serious about following 
all safety procedures and protocols.   
 
As our class makes this next transition, please expect some changes in how I am able to support at-home learners. I may not be as 
easily accessible or be able to provide all of the support services that have been available but please know how important each of 
your children are to me and how essential it is to me that I  serve them and you. Please bear with me as we navigate this final leg 
of Covid teaching. Your partnerships are so valuable to me, please do not hesitate to contact me as we refine this final term. 
 
One change to look for starting the week of 2/22 is that I will not be posting daily video lessons. Students will still have their 
weekly spelling/dictation tests available to them in their Thursday/Friday Google Classroom. But, unless otherwise outlined on 
their task sheets, regular daily video lessons will be suspended. Students in need of lesson support are strongly encouraged to 
attend our daily 9:00 am classroom Zoom sessions. 
 
Thank you all for using the task sheets and for initialing tasks once they are completed. This has really helped students finish 
and turn in ALL of  their assignments! It was so exciting to see the extraordinary progress from students who had consistently 
completed all of their assignments last term, some students saw growth of up to three grade levels!  
 
This past week we looked at the difference between active coping and passive coping. As we look at going into the lion’s mouth of 
March, I am so proud of how your children have used active coping strategies defined as, “taking steps towards solving a 
problem or improving a situation.” We will continue to ADAPT: Attitude, Define, Alternatives, Predict, and Try It Out​. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



MRS. TURNQUIST  
3RD GRADE 

 (360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1003 
 

We had a fun time over the last week celebrating Valentine's Day and the 100th day of school. Students 
have been working so hard and learning so much this year that each student who wanted to, was able to 
pick one of our 100th day activities to teach to the whole class. The kids had a lot of fun with this. 
 
Our class will be coming back to school 4 days a week starting Monday! Please make sure your child is on 
time ready to learn each and every day. It will be great for all the students to be able to see each other. I 
know the groups have been missing students from the opposite group. Lately there have been a large 
number of students coming to school with dead or nearly dead computers. Please do your best to make sure 
your student's computer is charged each and every day.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



MRS. DUREN  
4TH GRADE 

(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1004 
 

Fabulous Fourth Graders 
 
We have been having a great time during the last 2 weeks incorporating various holidays and occasions into our learning as well 
as having celebratory moments for Groundhogs day, Valentines Day,100th Day of School, and the End of the Semester. This 
made learning much more hands on, fun, and quite lively in our classroom. In Math we are introducing multiple ways to do 
division. In ELA we have been focused on learning about giving presentations, as well as how to give and receive feedback.  
 
Thank you very much for your participation in parent teacher conferences this week. We have had 100% participation which is 
fantastic as it is important we work as a team with our 4th graders regarding their learning.  Next week we will be starting back 
with all 4th graders daily  Monday -Thursday from 8:30-2:00. We will also be starting a Homework Club next week with a math 
focus for fourth graders from 2:00-3:15pm, with pick up from parents at 3:15pm, on Tuesdays and Thursdays in our classroom 
with Mrs. Tinnin.  We are looking forward to what going to school everyday and having that extra homework support will do for our 
students. We are also looking forward to being able to streamline our homework checklist, increase the frequency of feedback 
given, and we believe that between going to school every day and the homework club, most of our students potentially will have a 
lot less work to complete at home, and can focus more on more traditional family and kids related activities there. We will still be 
expecting students to work from home on Fridays, with a focus on tech related interventions, and will send a checklist on 
Thursdays for that day. We  will also still be having a zoom session at 9AM on Fridays for at least the month of March in which we 
will offer homework help, possibly a read loud or other fun activity and a general check in time.  
 
Beginning next week, Thursdays will be Blue Shirt Lion Pride Day. Please remind your students to wear their blue shirt.  Have a 
great weekend, Mrs. Duren and Mrs. Fletcher  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 
MR. BURLINGAME 

5TH AND 6TH GRADE 
 (360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1001 

Hello Parents and Students, 
 
I hope you all had a great time with the snow and your families last weekend.  Because we missed our Valentine’s 
Day/ President’s Day/ 100’s day celebration last Thursday, we made it up in the afternoon on Tuesday of this week. 
Included are some pictures of our event from both classes.  Since this week has been mostly half days for 
conferences, students have had reduced workloads on Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday but we have been working 
hard in our ELA and Math classes.  
 
5th Grade has started their unit in ELA on ​Don Quixote​ and so far seems to be really enjoying the book.  They will be 
doing parallel lessons from ​Don Quixote​ with persuasive writing and using facts from several sources to support their 
opinions.  6th grade is working through ​Bud, Not Buddy​ and will be writing a 5 paragraph essay on “Rules to Live By” 
soon.  In math, both classes have started a new chapter and are progressing nicely. 
 
Have a great weekend! 
Mr. B 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  


